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Calendar of Events

July
4 Fest on the Fourth
6 Municipal Court
10 Concert in the Park
11 Building Board 
11 Board of Review
11 Village Board
17 Concert in the Park
24 Concert in the Park
25 August Building Board Materials Due
31 Concert in the Park

August
7 Parks and Recreation 
8 Building Board 
8 Village Board 
24 Municipal Court
29 September Building Board Materials Due

Trash/Recycling
Trash pick up is shaded, recycling dates are circled

July
S M T W T F S

August
S M T W T F S

September
S M T W T F S

PROUD PARTNER OF MAPLE BLUFF CONCERTS IN THE PARK

From First Lieutenant Kessenich

Lieutenant Harry Kessenich, who is 
somewhere in France, sends the following 
interesting letter to his parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Frank Kessenich, 648 East Gorham 
Street, in which he describes a fourth of 
July abroad.

Sunday, July 7, 1918

Dear Folks, The great and glorious fourth 
has come and gone. The weather here 
was perfect. It was a gala day everywhere. 
It would have done your heart good to see 
the crowds of Englishmen, Frenchmen, 
Scotchmen, Irishmen, Australians, and 
Canadians mixing with our lads in a 
perfect realization of what July fourth 
meant to America and what it means to 
the world today. It meant liberty for us. It 
means liberty for the world. 



Support & Dedication Every Day! 
By Tanner A. Nystrom

Summer is once again in full swing! Due to the organized 
planning and hard work over the last several months, 
we are enjoying our summer events like Concerts in the 
Park, Arts and Athletics, Camp-Ya-Gotta-Wanna, Bocce, 
and a Fest on the 4th celebration. I would be remiss not 
to thank all the staff and volunteers who make this special 
time possible. And although we are always busy during 
this time of year, I think it is important to recognize the 
continued perseverance and dedication of our staff. While 
you undoubtedly see the hard work of our understaffed 
Public Works and Recreation teams, what you may not see 
is the coordination and support that others provide behind 

– Sarah, Curt, Rene, Donna, and Abbi – for their consistent 
support and dedication to ensure all departments 
effectively contribute to our mission every day. Thank you!

I also have another, very important thank you to offer. 

submitted his letter of intent to retire from our department. 

a testament to the commitment and camaraderie that we 

was on June 26th, and he will be missed greatly among our 
team. Please join me in expressing our sincere appreciation 

As the saying goes: while one door closes, another opens. 

Police Department team! Ron recently accepted an offer to 

process in late June. He comes to us by way of the Madison 
Police Department where he retired as a Sergeant after 
more than 27 years of service. Ron brings a plethora of 
knowledge and expertise to our team. Welcome to Maple 
Bluff, Ron!

You may have noticed; we have been working hard 
to improve our communications with you through the 

Chief and Public Safety Director, but what you may not 
know is that he is the driving force behind our website, 

done a phenomenal job improving our communication 
and outreach to residents. Most recently he added 
information onto the website about our zoning ordinance 
update and infrastructure projects. Please take a minute to 

us feedback!  

Finally, as summer continues, please be mindful of how 

safety challenges, every summer we encounter an increase 

prevent as much as we can. We are most effective with your 
continued assistance! Please remember to slow down, 
secure your belongings that are not attended, close your 
garage doors when not actively in use, and lock all doors. 
These relatively simple actions can and do deter reckless 
behavior and opportunistic crime from our community – 
through these actions you communicate that we are not an 
easy target for crime, that we are responsible, and that we 
care for one another. As always, call 911 for any emergent 
situation and call (608) 255-2345 for any non-emergency 
scenarios, to include suspicious activity. Stay safe!

Sincerely,

Tanner A. Nystrom

Ron Webster
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Newsletter from the Department 
of Public Works - July 2023

Elements of the 2023 CIP have started and are 
continuing.  Investigative video of the sanitary lines has 

of manhole castings.

terrace needs a tree give me a call.  As for the newly 

this year.

well.  We are trying to get water to the gardens in a timely 

as we could after the last rain.  We need more rain and 
soon.



Response Information: 
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue 
Department (MBFD) has responded 
to a total of 73 calls for service in 
2023.
The MBFD’s new ambulance has 
responded to 22 emergency 
medical calls which resulted in 

11 patients being transported to area hospitals since 
going into service March 1st, 2023. Our crews have an 
average response time within the Village of 3 minutes 

arrival on scene).

Fire Rescue Department  By Kristopher Loy, Fire Chief

Concerts in the Park:

Village of Maple Bluff Concerts in the Park. This summer 
Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Association has once again 
teamed up with Beef Butter BBQ to serve beverages for 
each Concert in the Park event. A portion of all proceeds 
goes to the Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Association. We look 
forward to seeing everyone at the remaining concerts on 
July 10th, 17th, 24th, and 31st. Have a great summer!

New Interns:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Department is excited to 
introduce our newest members. Four students joined 

on June 11, 2023. They have spent the past month 
completing their orientation and learning the day-to-day 
operations of our department. They are all enrolled in 
the summer EMT-Basic class at Madison College before 
beginning their Associate of Fire Science classes this 
fall. We welcome Carley O’Neil (Stoughton, WI), Haiden 
Badura (Fort Atkinson, WI), Natalie Scheer (Madison, WI), 
and Braxton Nachreiner (Columbus, WI).  



Beach House, Dailey Cabin, and Gym Rentals

There is a growing trend with rentals at our facilities, the 

have had two incidents that involved resident renters 

As a reminder, Village 

noise between the hours of 9:00pm – 7:00am in public 
parks. This information is also included on the rental 

Beach House Staffed Hours

In these situations, swimmers will swim at their own 

green algae blooms occur throughout the summer in 

challenges to our lifeguard team regarding response 

the dangers that are present with the swim raft and 
encourage them when lifeguard staff is absent to use 

Beach House Tennis Courts

The Village Tennis Courts have been 
reserved every Thursday from 6:00pm – 8:00pm, 
Saturday morning from 8:00am – 10:00am, and Friday 
afternoons from 1:00pm – 3:00pm.

Parks and Recreation 

Fest on the Fourth



Bocce Recap

Another successful Bocce has come and gone. This was 

 Mark your calendars 
for June 7, 2024 and make sure you register in April 
2024 to participate. 

Summer Music Together

 
 

 
 

 
 

the songs, and a code to access music online for each 

Six Flags Great America

 
 

 
 

 
 

*Space is still available to attend  

July 10: Alyssia Dominquez  
   - Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Best Buds Landscaping
July 17: Bascom Hill  
   - Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Isthmus Partners
July 24: The Mascot Theory 
   – Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Sprinkman Real Estate
July 31st: Reschedule: Justin Raudebush 
   – Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Best Buds Landscaping

Summer Concert Series



S U P P O RT I N G
O U R  C O M M U N I T Y

07. 24 6  8 PM

Join us as we sponsor

CONCERTS IN THE PARK

From its tight-knit spirit to its scenic beauty, we 

appreciate all that makes Maple Bluff special. Together, 

we celebrate and support our vibrant neighborhood. 

After all, it’s not just our livelihood, it’s our life.  

Beach Park – 365 Lakewood Blvd

Shelly Sprinkman
(608) 220.1453

Trey Sprinkman
(608) 354.4000

Lori Murphy
(608) 347.2281

Kristine Jaeger
(608) 217.1919

YOUR  NEIGHBORHOOD EXPERTS. CALL US TO DISCUSS THE CURRENT REAL ESTATE MARKET

The Mascot Theory, Americana/Classic Rock

@themascottheory
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